Ipswich Summer League – Ladies Division 3 – Captain: Jackie Quilley 
We were so lucky with good weather this Summer.  Consequently, we only had one match stopped halfway through due to the rain.
We struggled to get a team at times due to holidays, covid, injuries and players from Ladies 2 already having played up twice. Sadly, due to this we are being demoted but at present we are in a division that we should be in and if we had a consistent core team, we should get promoted back to the Division 2 where we used to play.  Felixstowe away match we had to cancel twice as I could not get a team – 3 players maximum and not worth playing.  
A lot of ladies played this year and thank you for your support: - Jackie, Gen, Mags, Lisa, Jacqui, Rachel, Jane K, Fran, Shirley, Lyn, Fiona, Barbara, Jennie, Jo, Nicole, and Jill.

